
Oltman PTO meeting minutes   1-25-21 
2 staff, 7 parents 
 
Secretaries Report Read and approved. 
Treasurers Report amended and approved. 

• Culvers check was actually for Oct for PBIS.  Will pick up Nov 7th grade check this Friday.  Updated amount for PBIS is 
$360.86 and updated amount for 7th Grade Culvers $323.57 (before Nov check deposit). 

• Fall Scrip fundraiser made $391.  Will look at later this summer if we want to continue this fundraiser or not.  It’s not a 
lot of work, but not a lot of profit either. 

 
Principals Report  

• Conferences   
o 2.1 went ok.  Not a lot of people signed up.  2.2 is scheduled for Feb 18 3:30-5:30 and Feb 23 5:30-7:30. 

Signups will come out soon. 
o 6th Grade will be back in person starting Feb 16th.  All the “dial” kids will come back Mon-Thurs with Friday 

being a flex day.  
▪ Lunches may need to spread out.  Classrooms are able to use pods/other areas to keep distance 
▪ 7th & 8th grade schedules will change to line up with the 6th grade schedules 
▪ Transportation is working on bus routes 

o Budget Reductions with the District  
▪ Doesn’t have too much impact on middle school 
▪ Media Specialist position is being reduced.  Mr. Thomley currently does a lot more than just a media 

specialist.  He is also the main Tech support person, Student News, Raider updates.  Will have to 
figure out how to handle those items. 

▪ Class size increase by 1 – won’t see a lot of impact at the school as class sizes vary based on 
schedules, etc 

▪ Band and Orchestra move to starting in 6th grade – don’t know how it will look yet, but teachers are 
already good at meeting the student where they are and helping them get up to the level of the class. 

 
Old business 

• Zupa’s fundraiser –  Feb 9, April 13, May 18 from 5-9 
o They have communications we can use in newsletters.   
o No workers needed.  They must mention that they are there for the Oltman fundraiser. 
o We get a percentage based on sales 
o We can stand out and greet/advertise 

• Spring Fundraiser – Step It Up 
o Meeting with the people in February to finalize details 
o Fundraising dates would be March 29 – April 9 
o They provide all the communications and have had success with their virtual fundraising 
o We won’t have a Day of Awesomeness but they have figured out other prize incentives for the kids.  Will learn 

more about it at the meeting 

• Looking into selling school masks as a school pride item – No one has coordinated yet. 

• Community meals at Culvers 
o Jan 2021 will be run by Admin and go to the general PTO fund 
o Other later dates open to groups to run them. 

• Looking for someone to take the Treasurer position for next year; Community night coordinator position is also open.  
In 1 year we will need to fill both co-president positions 

 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Next meeting is Feb 22nd at 6:30 via Zoom. 


